
ETHICAL PRACTICES BOARD . 625 N. Robert St. . St. Paul, I4N 55101-2520 

Issued to: 
Harley M. Ogata, Staff Attorney 
Minnesota Education Association 
41 Sherburne Avenue 
St. Paul, MN 55103-2196 

RE: Campaign Finance Disclosure 

ADVISORY OPINION #I14 

114. A political fund established by an association that screens and 
endorses candidates or by any local of that association may make cash 
contributions to the association's endorsed candidates as well as 
independent expenditures on behalf of the association's endorsed 
candidates provided the independent expenditures comport with the statutes 
governing independent expenditures set forth in Minn. Stat. 58  10A.01, 
subd. lob, 10A.12, 10A.14, 10A.17, and 10A.20. 

FACTS 

You state that you are writing on behalf of the Minnesota Education 
Association ("MEA") and IMPACE-MEA, its registered political fund to 
request an advisory opinion pursuant to Minn. Stat. 8 10A.02, subd. 12, to 
provide guidance to the MEA and IMPACE-MEA regarding their conduct during 
the forthcoming election year. 

You further state that the MEA is an unincorporated association with 
approximately 47,000 members in Minnesota most of whom are public school 
teachers. You state that the MEA through IMPACE-MEA intends to endorse 
candidates for virtually all state offices in Minnesota that will be on 
the ballot in 1992, after screening candidates to determine their 
positions on issues of importance to the MEA and its membership. You 
further state that IMPACE-MEA also intends to make cash contributions to 
the principal campaign committees of all endorsed candidates. 

You state that communication with its membership is essential to the MEA 
and that the ability to communicate with its membership concerning issues 
of common concern, including political issues, is essential to the MEA's 
existence. You state that during the school year the MEA publishes a 
monthly newsletter that is distributed to its membership. You further 
state that during the forthcoming election year the MEA intends to report 
in its newsletter as a news item the results of the IMPACE-MEA endorsing 
convention that will occur in the summer. You state that in 1992 the MEA 
plans to focus on election issues in a regular edition of its newsletter 
to be published shortly before the election and to urge the membership to 
vote for named endorsed candidates. 

You further state that IMPACE-MEA intends to produce brochures and 
leaflets regarding endorsed candidates and to distribute them to the MEA's 
membership without any authorization, consent, or cooperation from the 










